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15 August 2022 

Dear Jack, 

Thank you for your letter of 3 August on behalf of the Petitions Committee about Petition P-
06-1290 Enable Welsh residents to access an NHS "Right to Choose" diagnosis pathway
for Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder (ADHD) assessment.

The health service is a devolved area of policy and the Welsh government can do things 
differently from England, like the offer of free prescriptions.  We do not have an equivalent 
scheme to the “right to choose” in Wales.  

Neurodevelopmental conditions, including ADHD has only recently become part of my 
portfolio but I am already aware of the increasing demand and long waiting times for 
assessment and diagnosis. Therefore, on 6 July I made a commitment to deliver a new 
Neurodevelopment Improvement Programme, backed by £12million to improve waiting 
times, services and support for families.  

As health boards are responsible for delivering services such as ADHD assessments, the 
Improvement Plan will examine how health boards are currently delivering their services, 
including the response to private diagnosis, which you raised in your letter. 

I meet regularly with parents of children with ADHD and from listening to their experiences I 
understand the struggles that they are facing.  This is another reason why I provided 
additional investment into services to include much-needed additional advice and support.  

I will be monitoring delivery of the programme closely and a new Ministerial Advisory Group 
on neurodevelopmental conditions has been established.  This group will provide me with 
advice on progress, emerging areas of best practice, funding options and any other matters 
that may be of value to neurodivergent individuals in Wales.  
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My officials are currently working with the ADHD Foundation and Parents Voices in Wales 
to look at opportunities to develop and pilot new neurodevelopmental support services in 
Wales. 

I hope my response provides some reassurance that we are working towards an improved 
neurodevelopmental service. 

Yours sincerely  
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